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 Marwan Fandi SUPPRT2015/3841/P 25/07/2015  10:18:54 Hi

I am supporting this centre's temporary planning application and I hope you allow them this time for 

friday prayers. 

Thanks

2 Bridge Parade

Cricklewood Lane

NW2 1HG

 Marwan Fandi SUPPRT2015/3841/P 25/07/2015  10:19:152 Bridge Parade

Cricklewood Lane

NW2 1HG

 Malcolm Teasdale OBJBOBXI2015/3841/P 25/07/2015  09:04:30 So, having been given 12 months temporary permission which expires on the 30th July 2015 they are 

now seeking a further 24 months temporary permission.  When does temporary become permanent?

They obviously have no intention of complying with Condition 1 or indeed, Informative 1 of the last 

decision which clearly states:  That they should have been seeking alternative premises. This was 

backed up by the major building works that were carried out in March of this year. This was 

highlighted to the Planning Department on the 24th March 2015.

Is it not time that people came clean on this issue?

 Is Camden Council going to allow a Mosque to evolve in a mid-terrace building surrounded by 

residential properties above, to the left, to the right and behind the area involved ?

I don’t believe that any of the Conditions have truly been met in the last decision. Only yesterday cars 

were driven on the pavement to park in front of the building. Constant reporting of transgressions was 

withheld as the 30th July 2015 was approaching and it was assumed that the building would revert to 

normal commercial use as per all others in the area.

My original objection still stands as follows:  I would like to voice my concern around the above 

application. My main concern is a noise issue. The building is mid terrace with commercial units either 

side and domestic accommodation above and to both sides. My flat is at the rear to the side and above 

and I feel that the noise generated by large groups of people gathering would be too much. The 

soundproofing of the 100 year old building is insufficient. They have been meeting there, already, for 

sometime, at various hours of the day and I do hear them but have not wished to make an issue of it so 

far. In my mind these buildings were not designed for community use due to the closeness of private 

dwellings. Even 12 months could cause a serious environmental issue.

No doubt there will be many supporting statements made by people who do not actually live here and 

only want it granted for their own benefit and are not concerned about the people it may affect.

I have been resident in my building for 23 years with no major issues in that time. However, I now feel 

my quality of life is being threatened by this facility.

Flat A

76 Cricklewood 

Broadway

NW2 3EP

Page 32 of 38


